County of Ottawa Office of the Water Resources Commissioner

Linda S. Brown
Chief Deputy

12220 Fillmore Room 141 West Olive, MI 49460 waterresourcescommissioner@miottawa.org

Phone (616) 994-4530 Fax (616) 994-4529

April 10, 2018

Dear Landowner:

The Ottawa County Water Resources Commissioner's Office would like to invite you to attend an informational meeting for the Upper Sand Creek Restoration Grant Project. This project will include restoring and improving site-specific locations of the portion of Sand Creek (16th Avenue to near Garfield Road) designated as a County Drain. The meeting will be held:

Monday, April 23, 2018 at 6:00 pm
Berlin Baptist Church, 14141 State Street, Marne
(Meeting will be held in the Gym with parking off of Hayes Street)

You are being invited to this informational meeting because you are a landowner within the Sand Creek Drainage District. The Ottawa County Water Resources Commissioner's Office has been awarded a 319 grant from the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality that will provide substantial financial assistance for these restoration efforts.

A presentation about the project will be given by the Water Resources Commissioner along with representatives from the Ottawa Conservation District, the Natural Resource Conservation Service and GEI Consultants. Topics to be discussed include: a project overview, project schedule and funding for agricultural practices. The meeting will also be your opportunity to ask questions and seek clarification of the information as presented.

Should you have any questions regarding the meeting, please do not hesitate to contact our office at 616-994-4530.

Sincerely,

Joé Brisu

Water Resources Commissioner